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I hadn’t realised just how long it was since I wrote the last Newsletter but on checking I realise that although it was dated as written in March it included photos of an outing that happened in April!  There was a spell in the middle of the summer when the weather was really good but members were not going out on Day Meets but instead seem to have been away and doing other things. This included a week when 8 members were up in Kinlochewe.
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Day Meets have included and ascent of the Graham, Meall Tairbh from Victoria Bridge and a Day when the forecast wasn’t brilliant and the group decided to stay local and did a circular walk that included the Graham, Cat Law, near Kirriemuir.  Then in August and September there were two longer outings when the Munro, Sgor Gaoith, was climbed from Glen Feshie and a day was spent doing both the Munro tops of Buchaille Etive Beag from Glen Coe. 
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On summit of Beinn Tairbh


on the Cat Law circular walk
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 On Sgor Goaith (summit was in cloud)         on Buachaille Etive Beag
During April news filtered through that Tony Butler was seriously ill and being cared for in the St Andrews Care Home.   I visited him there in early May and he was asking me about where the Club were going for the Summer Club week this year.   He died about 3 weeks later.   His funeral which several Club members attended was a Quaker Memorial service, with a format which  was unfamiliar to most of us present but it was a very fitting and appropriate tribute to Tony.   There was sadness that Janet, his wife who is in a different care home was unable to be present.   Tony was part of the group who joined the Club when it was being reorganised in August 1968.   He compleated the Munros around 20 years ago and remained active, usually attending the Boat of Garten weekends until shortly before lockdown.   Whe, in 2018,  the Club celebrated the 50th anniversary of its 1968 restart by climbing Ben Dorain, he recognised that  his climbing days were over but he made it to the celebration meal in Crianlarich afterwards and he attended the Zoom AGM of the Club last January.
At the time when thought is usually being given to the planning of any week or weekend trips away to the more distant hills which is usually late January / early February there were still Covid restrictions in place regarding the sharing of accommoation and transport between different households which made it very difficult to plan for the summer anything that fitted the Covid rules for Clubs.   What actually happened was that a group of 8 friends who all knew each other well but who were also all Club members decided to do their own thing and booked Incheril Lodge for a week in late June as a private booking not involving the Club administration at all and hoped that by late June the rules would have relaxed and the holiday could take place which is how it worked out.   We had a lovely week with 7 Grahams being climbed, each  by at least 2 members, with Les and Irene achieving one on each of 6 consecutive days but I don’t have any of their photos so can only show photos from the hill that I climbed.
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Beinn Lair and Slioch from Baosbheinn path      Strathcarron hills from Carn Breac summit
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 Liathach, Beinn Eighe and Loch Coulin from Carn Breac              Sun Dew
Those of us doing lower level walks spent time taking photos of flowers and insects such as beetles, draggonflies, butterflies and moths 

Since climbing her penultimate Munro during the summer of 2021 Catherine had been waiting for a perfect day when she wasn’t committed to anything else for her final Munro with an ascent of Sgurr a’ Mhaoraichon the North side of Loch Quoich.   She achieved this without any advance planning when she realised on 9th July that  the following day looked especially good and she and Ian just headed off and then posted a photo from the top on Facebook.   The event was properly celebrated over a recent weekend based at the Ratagan Hostel which the Grampian Club had booked for 3 nights and invited FMC Members to join them there.   Apart from Catherine and Ian the FMC was also represented by Peter, Pam, Debra and myself and we were made very welcome by the Grampian Club who were also celebrating the Munro Compleation of 2 other members of their Club. We presented Catherine with the traditional Quaich from the Club to mark her compeation. Over the weekend Peter climbed the Saddle with a group from the Grampian Club, Catherine, Ian, Debra and several Grampian members climbed the Corbett Sgurr an Airgid near Morvich while Pam, Elaine from the Grampian Club and I went to Skye and walked to the cleared village of Boreraig which is to the South of Broadford starting from the Elgol road.
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 Quaich presentation                    celebration cake                Sgurr a’ Mhaoraich summit in July
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                                                        Peter’s photo of a rainbow on The Saddle
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   Group ascending Sgurr an Airgid                       Blaven taken from path to Boreraig
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View from Ratagan Hostel

Jean
